

Email: office@wintonprimary.uk Instagram: @wintonps Twitter: @wintonps Telephone: 01202 513988 Web: www.wintonprimary.uk Facebook: @wintonprimary.uk

### ONLINE BOOKINGS FOR CHARTWELLS MEALS OPENS ON MONDAY

31<sup>ST</sup> JULY <u>dorset.mealselector.co.uk</u>

# LAST DATE TO ORDER MEALS FOR FIRST WEEK OF SCHOOL IS MIDNIGHT ON SUNDAY 20<sup>TH</sup> AUGUST

**INSET DAY – FRIDAY 1<sup>ST</sup> SEPTEMBER** 

## CHILDREN RETURN TO SCHOOL MONDAY 4TH SEPTEMBER

Dear Parents and Carers,

After a busy few weeks in school we have reached the end of another school year! It has been a successful one at Winton and the children have done us proud throughout the course of the year with their attitude, hard work and behaviour. Pupils have performed well across the school and our Year 6 children have achieved well in their SATs tests. The cohort performance compared to the national results is shown in the table below.

Subject	Percentage of pup expected	_	Average scaled score	
	School	Nationally <sup>1</sup>	School <sup>2</sup>	Nationally <sup>3</sup>
Reading	93%	73%	109	105
Grammar, Punctuation & Spelling	91%	72%	110	105
Maths	93%	73%	109	104
Writing	94%	71%	N/A	N/A
Science	96%	80%	N/A	N/A

- 1. Percentages for Reading, Grammar, Punctuation & Spelling, Maths, and Writing teacher assessment (TA) are based on provisional headline information on the 2023 national curriculum assessments.
- 2. Scaled scores guidance: https://www.gov.uk/guidance/scaled-scores-at-key-stage-2
- 3. Average scaled scores for Reading, Grammar, Punctuation & Spelling and Maths are based on provisional headline information on the 2023 national curriculum assessments.

As you can see, the children performed very well when compared to pupils nationally and they will move on to their new schools well placed to succeed. Over the last few weeks they performed Aladdin brilliantly as well as having a Leavers' Assembly and activities earlier this week. Throughout their time at Winton they have done themselves, us and you proud, and we wish them every success for the future. We can't wait to hear of the great things that they will achieve at their new schools and beyond! Good luck Year 6!

Pupils across the school have achieved well this year and we have similarly good results in the Year 1 Phonics screen, Key Stage 1 Assessments and the Year 4 Multiplication Check. It has also been lovely to see the impact of pupil voice and participation throughout the year. Our school council have been active in making changes to the school, introducing a buddy bench on the playground as well as having a say in how the school operates. The House Teams have been very active in encouraging children to do well in the house competitions and earning their house points. As ever we have seen Sports Teams and individual performances that have done us proud. The music concerts and choir performances have also been a highlight of the year. This week I thoroughly enjoyed the music concert performed by over 75 pupils who have been learning instruments – their talent really shone on the evening! Our school community really pulled together, led by our fundraising pupils, to raise a staggering amount of money for the Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance. The crew members who came to see us were very impressed with the work of the children to raise the money. In short, everyone deserves a good rest over the summer!

As well as saying goodbye to Year 6 we also have some staff leavers. We say thank you and good luck to Mrs Williams, Parent Support Leader, who moves onto a promotion at a local school. We also say our grateful thanks to Miss Hart and Mrs Bennett who move on at the end of the year too – thank you for all you have done for Winton Primary. Mrs Payn and Mrs Fawcett will be on maternity leave in the Autumn and we wish them the very best for the safe arrival of their new family members. Miss Youngson is getting married over the summer and will return as Mrs Roberts next year – congratulations and best wishes! Finally, a big thank you to Mr Magrath who has, once again, stepped in and taught a class for us for the majority of this year – his support of the school is much valued.

I hope that all of our families enjoy the summer break and we look forward to welcoming you all back to school in the Autumn.

Neil Tarchetti

ASTORIETT .

Headteacher



# REMINDER - PLEASE COMPLETE THE ANNUAL PARENT SURVEY

Please click <u>here</u> or scan the QR code to the right, to complete our annual parent survey.

We would be very grateful if you could take a few minutes to respond to our survey. The questions are mostly multiple-choice but there are open-ended sections that allow you to make comments if there are any issues or improvements that you think the school can make as we plan for next year.

#### SPORTS DAY - YEARS 5 & 6

Finally, we were able to hold our Year 5 and 6 Sports Day on Monday. The early morning rain threatened to put a stop to proceedings but we



persevered and a fun and competitive event was enjoyed by all. The numerous events were all played within a lovely sporting atmosphere: well done to everyone for making it such a great event.

#### The winning classes were 5SK and 6HP

The event finished with the sprint finals and here are the results:

•	Year 5 Girls Year 5 Boys		Year 6 Girls		Year 6 Boys		
1 <sup>st</sup>	Kairi 5EP	1 <sup>st</sup>	Hugo 5SK	1 <sup>st</sup>	Isabel 6SH	1 <sup>st</sup>	Tommy 6SH
2 <sup>nd</sup>	Brianna 5EP	2 <sup>nd</sup>	Benji 5SK	2 <sup>nd</sup>	Nevaeh 6MS	2 <sup>nd</sup>	Junior 6HP
3 <sup>rd</sup>	Demi 5SK	3 <sup>rd</sup>	Jude 5EH	3 <sup>rd</sup>	Rania 6MS	3 <sup>rd</sup>	Anthony 6HE

#### PFA End of Year Report

Thank you to everybody who bought tickets for the Summer Raffle. The draw took place on Monday afternoon and all prizes have been distributed home. We were very lucky to have received such fabulous prize donations, so a big thank you to all the companies who provided prizes. The draw was of course supposed to be at the "Summer" Fayre, which we definitely made the right call in postponing - it was a very wet day!



We are very pleased to however share that we have a new date!

## FRIDAY 22nd SEPTEMBER

The format will be the same as previously planned, straight from school pick-up until approx 5pm. We cannot wait!

Thank you to everyone who bought doughnuts on Wednesday, doughnuts always prove to be very popular and once again we sold out. We also had a great selection of books which sold well, along with the pre-loved uniform. We are very pleased to report that we made £564 from the afternoon to go in the fundraising pot.



We have had a great year of fundraising, we raised an impressive £12,392.78 in the year, plus received £10,100 in donations. The below report shows where we have raised our money throughout the year and where we have spent it for the benefit of the children. Watch this space next year for news of where the money will be spent!

The one-off donation, which we were extremely fortunate to receive, has funded the Outdoor Kitchen Project which I am sure you will agree from the pictures looks absolutely fantastic.

The kitchen will get used by all the children with Mr Keeley and we are sure they'll very much enjoy growing the produce and then getting to cook it too.





Finally, we want to thank everybody for their support throughout the year; both coming along to events and spending your money. A big, big thank you must also go to everyone who has volunteered and helped with the PFA during the year. As you can see, everything we achieve benefits all the children in school and without helpers we cannot run all of the events. The more helpers we have the more events we can run, and we would love more people to be involved.

We are a friendly bunch and even if you can only help with one playground sale in the year, or helping sort donated school uniform, all help is appreciated. Please get in touch if you think you can provide any time next year to help us and then we can only get better.

Get in contact via our Facebook page or email: PFA@wintonprimary.uk



#### **REQUEST FROM YEAR 2 FOR SEPTEMBER**

In September Year 2 will be doing a history topic on technology.

We would really like to have some examples of old technology to show the children.

Does anyone have any of the following that we could borrow?

\*Walkman \*Personal CD player

\*Old style landline (where you had to spin the dial)

\*Old typewriter \*Old 90s mobile phone

\*LP record player \*Cassette player \*Old camera \*Floppy disc

\*Gameboy \*Old 80s computer

If you are happy to lend us anything, please come and speak to Miss Power, Mrs Davies, Mrs Lord or Mrs Packer or email the office

office@wintonprimary.uk





#### **CHARTWELLS - UPDATED MENU AND ORDER DATES**

Chartwells have a <u>new menu</u> in place from September which will run until the autumn half-term holiday. The menu will be uploaded on the <u>Chartwells site</u> from Monday 31<sup>st</sup> July to allow you to place orders. Those of you who have already placed orders for the first half-term will need to log on and check/amend your choices after Monday 31<sup>st</sup> July.

# PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL ORDERS FOR THE FIRST WEEK OF THE AUTUMN TERM MUST BE PLACED BEFORE THE DEADLINE OF MIDNIGHT ON SUNDAY 20<sup>TH</sup> AUGUST



#### **CHILDREN OF ACHIEVEMENT**

Over to our final group of children to celebrate this year: we look forward to hearing what you have been up to in the school holidays!

- \* Hollie in 2SC has achieved her Gold Award at Rainbows. This involved getting all six of her Theme Awards (2 badges in each) and telling her fellow Rainbows what she has learned during her time at Rainbows. Overall, Hollie has achieved over **FORTY** badges in her 2 years there and is only the second child in her unit to receive the Gold Award. Well done Hollie!
- \* Dexter in 3SM and his Bournemouth Electric Thunder football team won their tournament last weekend, keeping 5 clean sheets and scoring loads of goals!
- \* Olivia in 1TG has passed her grading for her green belt in karate!
- \* Jesse in 1TG has completed his Level 2 swimming award and achieved his 5 metres badge!
- \* Daisy in Pear has completed her Level 1 swimming!

DATES TO REMEMBER				
JULY				
Monday 24th July to Thursday 31st August	SUMMER HOLIDAYS			
Monday 31st	Chartwells new menu available online for ordering			
AUGUST				
Sunday 20th	Last date to order hot meals for first week back			
SEPTEMBER				
Friday 1st	INSET Day - children do not attend school			
Monday 4th	Children in Years 1 to 6 return to school			

#### **Mental Health Support Teams in Schools**

Schools play an important role in supporting the wellbeing of children and young people at a time when they are experiencing lots of physical, emotional and social changes. The introduction of Mental Health Support Teams (MHST) working within schools is a new approach to provide an additional source of support to families and schools. The MHST are hosting a number of bookable drop-in sessions for parents to help them prepare their child for the return to school. Please take a look below and follow the links for further information.





# Summer Holidays Parent/Carer sessions

Face to Face - Drop in Book your slot via EventBrite



22nd	1pm -4	Supporting back to school	Somerford Children Centre
Aug	pm		Draper Road, Christchurch, BH23 3AS
23rd	10am	Supporting back to school	49 Stokewood Road
Aug	-1pm		(behind leisure centre)
25th	09.30am	Supporting	Branksome Family HUB
Aug	-12pm	back to school	350 Poole Rd, BH12 1AW



### Online events

Email us to join our mailing list for events







bit.ly/dorset\_mhst

\*We only work with identified thin Dorset. Please see our work or give us a call



. BOOK NOW VIA **EVENTBRITE** 

https://mhst-bcp.eventbrite.com/



# Redhill Park |

## **August Programme**

#### Minibeast Hunt Tues 8 Aug | 11am - 12pm

Join us to discover minibeasts and learn all about these interesting invertebrates. From beetles & bugs, to bees & butterflies - what will you find?

Back to Nature - Build

Use tools to build a bird box

which you can take home or

Wed 16 Aug | 2pm - 4pm

put up in the park. You'll

learn what you can

do to help nature.

Free event

a Bird Box



#### **Nature Clay Crafting** Tues 8 Aug | 12.30pm -1.30pm

Learn all about our native insects, then get creative and build your own replica using clay and natural materials to take home.

**Foraging** 

Free event

Discover Urban

Thurs 24 Aug | 1.30pm - 3pm

A leisurely stroll through the

park to see what we can

find, before brewing up

some tea & jam using

foraged ingredients.



#### Craft a butterfly or caterpillar from foraged materials. Free event

12.30pm

& cakes Thurs 31 Aug | 9.30am - 11am

Cameras, cuppas

**Butterfly Business** 

Mon 14 Aug | 11am - 1pm

Thurs 24 Aug | 10.30am -

record data for the UK

Learn about butterflies and

Butterfly Monitoring Scheme.

Thurs 10 Aug | 12pm - 2pm

Take a stroll through the park photographing flora and fauna as we go. Followed by a subsidised cuppa & cake in the café.

Free event

Scan for park information, includina accessibility



#### **GreenFingers** Mon 14 Aug | 1pm - 3pm

Join our volunteer group to enjoy the outdoors and get involved in practical conservation in your local park.



#### **Busy Bees**

Thurs 31 Aug | 11.30am - 1pm

Let's see what's buzzing around Redhill Park, before getting crafty making our own bees using pinecones and wool.

Free event



To get in touch, contact your Parks Activator, Jess on: jess@parksfoundation.org.uk or: 07361 902958

## To book: parksfoundation.org.uk/events

Facebook.com/The Parks Foundation E: info@parksfoundation.org.uk | T: 01202 143724 parksfoundation.org.uk | Registered Charity Number: 1159939





3pm - 4.30pm

## Winton Recreation Ground **August Programme**

**Water Winton** Tues 1, 8, 15, 22 & 29 Aug |

Join the Parks Activator and help to give the raised beds and the young trees a drink in the height



#### **Butterfly Business**

Wed 2 Aug | 2pm - 3.30pm Thurs 10 Aug | 2.30pm - 4pm Tus 15 Aug | 1pm - 2.30pm

Learn about butterflies and record data for the UK Butterfly Monitoring Scheme. Craft a butterfly or caterpillar from foraged materials

Free event



#### GreenFingers

Thurs 3, 17 & 31 Aug | 2pm - 4pm Sat 19 Aug | 10am - 12pm

Join our volunteer group to enjoy the outdoors and get involved in practical conservation in your local park.



Scan for park information. including accessibility



#### Back to Nature - Build a Bird Box

Mon 21 Aug | 1pm - 3pm

Use tools to build a bird box which you can take home or put up in the park. You'll learn what you can do to help nature

Free event



#### **Busy Bees**

Tues 22 Aug | 12.30pm - 2pm Tues 29 Aug | 11.30am - 1pm

Let's see what's buzzing around Winton Rec, before getting crafty making our own bees using pinecones and wool.

Free event

#### Cameras, cuppas & cakes Wed 23 Aug | 3pm - 4.30pm

Take a stroll through the park photographing flora and fauna as we go. Followed by a subsidised

cuppa & cake in the café

Free event

#### Discover Urban Foraging Wed 30 Aug | 2.30pm - 4pm

A leisurely stroll through the park to see what we can find, before brewing up some tea & jam using foraged ingredients.

Free event

#### **Nocturnal Nature** Thurs 31 Aug | 9pm - 10pm

We've all seen a park in the daytime... let's explore together at night and see what nocturnal nature visits Winton Rec.

Free event



To get in touch, contact your Parks Activator, Jess on: jess@parksfoundation.org.uk or: 07361 902958

## To book: parksfoundation.org.uk/events

E: info@parksfoundation.org.uk | T: 01202 143724 parksfoundation.org.uk | Registered Charity Number: 1159939

